A Selective Academy

ALFORD Lincolnshire LN13 9HY

T: 01507 462403

E: reception@queenelizabeths.co.uk

W: http://www.queenelizabeths.co.uk

# 21 July 2020

#### Dear Parent and Student

As we arrive at the end of the academic year, you like I probably feel that it is a strange time. The usual celebrations are absent, as are the goodbyes and best wishes over the summer holiday. I sincerely hope that you all have as restful a break as you are able and very much look forward to welcoming all the students back in September, as we start the process of moving towards to a sense of normality.

### Congratulations go to:

• The following Lower school pupil who has recently attained her **Platinum Merit Award**:

Lily Cooper 7S Isobel Cowley 8S Holly Marshall 8S Lucy Housman 8T

• The following pupils in the Middle school who have achieved **100** merits:

Megan Lake 9C Amelia Marsh 9C Tamzin Platts 9C Oliver Watson 9S

Hameedah Abdulraheem 10T

• The following Lower school pupils who have recently attained their Gold Merit Awards:

Jessica Green 7S Max Palmer 7S Megan Jackson 8T

• The following pupils in the Middle and Upper school who have achieved **60** merits:

Jack Brown 9S Finlay Wood 9T Trinity Chung 10C Abigail Wych 10S

Lara Lewis 12C

• The following Lower school pupils who have recently attained their Silver Merit Awards:

Harry Clarkson 7C Freya Armstrong 8C Fraser Macdonald 8T

• The following pupils in the Middle and Upper school who have recently achieved 40 merits:

George Chambers 9C Sophie Wyman 9S Heemish Gungah 9C Amber Pritchett 9T Syeda Shah 9T Morgan Lewis 10S Joshua Mawer 10S Matilda Mossop 11T

Aimee Blows 12C

Our **Risk Assessment**, **Student 'How to' Guide** and **School Map** which were issued last week, can be located at the links at the bottom of this letter. Note these are 'live' documents and will change if the government directive changes.

Instrumental Music Tuition 2020-21 is being administered in a different format from September, if you would like your child to receive instrumental tuition: brass, guitar, percussion, strings, woodwind and/or voice through the Lincolnshire Music Service (LMS) or piano direct through School, we attach an invitation letter explaining how to register.

**Uniform** is available throughout the holiday period on a 'click and collect' basis from our online uniform shop in readiness for September: https://app.parentpay.com/ParentPayShop/Uniform/Default.aspx?shopid=383.

## **Prospectus**

Watch this space

http://www.gegs.co.uk/

School Prospectus going online!

May we remind you to return any **text and/or library books** that you are currently holding, along with any **trophy's/cups/salvers** that you received at Speech Night 2019. If you could return to the school reception, where there are drop off boxes from Tuesday 1 September.

**Healthy Minds Lincolnshire** are delivering on-line parent workshops in July and August via Webex, details of which can be found on the attached notification. Designed to help families improve a young person's well-being.

Y12 House Music can be viewed at: https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=NiHKCJ9YWPc

### Things to do:

- Big Bang Digital 2020 Science, Engineering & Covid-19:
  <a href="https://www.digitalbigbang.co.uk/?utm">https://www.digitalbigbang.co.uk/?utm</a> source=teachit&utm
  medium=email&utm
  campaign=BB
- Riverhead Theatre Louth Virtual Summer Workshop 27 July to 7 August register at: admin@louthplaygoers.co.uk
- Riverhead Theatre Louth Art Competition Call-Out submit your entry by 31 August, further details: <a href="https://louthriverheadtheatre.com/riverhead-gallery?fbclid=lwAR15mgywL5P6W74sq8zxx6aShpMRwWhBvuB6i-gO-8RiTXQRdfX3rlkVwoALin">https://louthriverheadtheatre.com/riverhead-gallery?fbclid=lwAR15mgywL5P6W74sq8zxx6aShpMRwWhBvuB6i-gO-8RiTXQRdfX3rlkVwoALin</a>
- The National Insect Week 2020 Photography Competition is now open until 31 October: https://www.nationalinsectweek.co.uk/photography. You could win £450!
- Calling sixth form students your chance to win £750 history essay competition: <a href="https://historyoftotalitarianism.com/?fbclid=lwAR1k9G-0npJuBbbEFCjFslfGJrkuVzMQcV6t81Ze-GEHxL0S6TBQiuILSp4">https://historyoftotalitarianism.com/?fbclid=lwAR1k9G-0npJuBbbEFCjFslfGJrkuVzMQcV6t81Ze-GEHxL0S6TBQiuILSp4</a>

As ever, we as a school stand united within our school community. Please do continue to get in contact through the reception email as you need us.

Have a good and safe summer, I very much look forward to seeing you all in September.

Cor unum, via una

6 Throngson

Mr G Thompson Headteacher

### COVID-19

During the current school closure please contact us using the reception email address reception@queenelizabeths.co.uk

Below are our COVID-19 documents:

- Covid-19 Risk Assessment 2020 Student How to Guide.docx last modified: 17 July 2020 15:50
- Covid-19 Risk Assessment 2020 Student Map last modified: 17 July 2020 11:32
- <u>Covid-19 Risk Assessment 2020</u> last modified: 17 July 2020 16:04

